
 

 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

YORK SUBURBAN ALL- 

SPORTS BOOSTER CLUB 
 

 

 

December 9, 2024 6:30 PM York Suburban High School 

 

 

Lori Rudy, Laura Klinedinst, Christen 

Hinderer, Amy Heim and Ron Coursey– see 

attached list for Sport Booster 

Representatives in attendance 

 

 

• Jess Carter and Amy Johnston approved the November minutes. 

 

• We will be skipping the January Sport Booster Meeting. 

 

• Hoops for Harmony sign up sheet will be sent out on December 10th.  Accountability for Life 

is responsible for all concession-related matters at York Vo-Tech. The sign-up sheet at York 

Vo-Tech will be for ticket sellers and ticket takers.  A ticket seller must be over the age of 18.  

A ticket taker can be a student.  The sign-up sheet also includes the Sunday games held at 

York Suburban. 

 

• When you sign up, please list the sport you are volunteering for so the funds are credited 

appropriately.  Also do not ask that the funds be split between two sports. 

 

• Christen will advise representatives when to pick up magnet orders.  Please pick the orders 

up Thursday or Friday.  Christen’s goal is to get senior posters before the holiday. 

 

• Please let Rachel Andricos know who is walking with senior athletes well in advanced as 

she will be out of town frequently in January and February. 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE: TIME: LOCATION 

IN ATTENDANCE  

NEW BUSINESS 



 

 
• YSASBC application for tax exempt status, Form 1023, is still with SEK to review.  If we do not 

receive a response within the next several days, Lori will take the work to another 

accounting firm. 

 

• Lori sent out financials last night through November 30th.  

 

• Lori requested Ron and the sport booster representatives advise coaches the balance in 

the team accounts can be viewed at any time via the link provided at the beginning of 

the school year from Lori. This report is extremely transparent and shows the deposits and 

withdrawals in the account with detailed explanations. See link below for additional 

information related to team accounts. 

       https://ysboosters.org/team-allocation-information /  

 

• To date, for Hoops Four Harmony, we received $16,000 in sponsorship fees and $2,700 in 

teams fees with additional monies expected. 

• Please let your parents know that YSASBC membership form is now available online. 

https://ysboosters.org/forms/ 

 
• On August 23, 2023, a camera was purchased for Trojan Field under the leadership 

of the athletic director prior to Ron Coursey. This camera has recently been found 
in a closet in the administration building.  There is an outstanding invoice for this 
camera. The district will install the camera.  Ron does not have funds in his current 
year budget for this $1,500 invoice.  Shiela Powers made a motion to approve 
$1,500 to pay for the purchased camera from the general fund.  Motion is 
unanimously approved.  
 

• Ron explained while there will be a lot of expenditures for Hoops For Harmony we 
have received grant money. 

 
• We were awarded Explorer York Grant to pay for operational expenses.  

 
• Below is a list of corporate sponsors for the event: 

 

o Frank Walker Law (received)                $10,000 

o UMPC                 10,000 

o State Farm (Ryan California)               1,000 

o Landworks Civil Design (Josh George)        1,000 

o Sideline Cancer (received cash)         2,500 

o YWCA             2,500 

o S3 Performance Training          5,000 

o Sheetz                                                                  1,000 

 

 
 

• Sheila Powers spoke about concerns related to the use of Roxamore Broadcasting 
at Hoops Four Harmony in light of an event that took place recently at a Girls 
Basketball Game in Pittsburgh.  At the event, the girls basketball team and 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR REPORT – RON COURSEY 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

OPEN COMMENT 

https://ysboosters.org/team-allocation-information%20/
https://ysboosters.org/forms/


coaches mistook speaker reverb as gunshots or ceiling tiles falling and ran from the 
gym.  The Roxamore Broadcasting announcer mocked the girls repeatedly as he 
was announcing the game.  

 
• Ron responded; he will demand a written letter of apology from Roxamore 

Broadcasting.  Additionally, he will make the broadcaster aware that if anything 
like this happens at Hoops For Harmony, we will cut ties with the company.  

 

 

The meeting ended at 7:30 pm. 

 

 

ADJOURNED 
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